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ADDENDUM No. 1

RFP No. 25-15

WTP Lime Residual Removal
Contract No. 1 – Site Modifications

Due: April 2, 2025 by 11:00 a.m. (local time)

The information contained herein shall take precedence over the original documents and all 
previous addenda (if any) and is appended thereto. This Addendum is three (3) pages, 
including attachments.

A pre-proposal meeting was held on March 13, 2025. A meeting sign-in sheet, consisting of 
one (1) page, is included at the end of this Addendum for information only. The information 
disclosed in the pre-proposal meeting is available in the Project Manual. Bidders are 
reminded that oral statements made at the pre-proposal meeting may not be relied upon, and 
will not be binding or legally effective. 

The Bidder is to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum No. 1, including all attachments 
in its Bid by so indicating in the bid that the addendum has been received. Bids 
submitted without acknowledgement of receipt of this addendum may be considered 
non-conforming.

The following forms provided within the RFP document should be included in 
submitted Bid:

• City of Ann Arbor General Declarations 
• City of Ann Arbor Prevailing Wage Declaration of Compliance 
• City of Ann Arbor Living Wage Ordinance Declaration of Compliance
• City of Ann Arbor Vendor Conflict of Interest Disclosure Form
• City of Ann Arbor Non-Discrimination Ordinance Declaration of Compliance 

Form 

Bids that fail to provide these completed forms listed above upon bid opening may be 
rejected as non-responsive and may not be considered for award.

I. CORRECTIONS/ADDITIONS/DELETIONS

Changes to the RFP document which are outlined below are referenced to a page or Section 
in which they appear conspicuously. Offerors are to take note in its review of the documents 
and include these changes as they may affect work or details in other areas not specifically 
referenced here.

Section/Page(s) Change
None None
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II. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS

The following Questions have been received by the City. Responses are being provided in 
accordance with the terms of the RFP. Respondents are directed to take note in its review of 
the documents of the following questions and City responses as they affect work or details in 
other areas not specifically referenced here.

Question 1: Please confirm if equipment and material can be staged at lagoon site 
south of detention basin in grass area.

Answer 1: The grass area south of the detention basin at the Lime Residual Lagoon site 
can be used as an equipment and material staging area. If the area is used, the 
Contractor is to restore area according to the Specifications. 
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